

Yorkshire and the Humber Health Libraries & Knowledge Network

2nd May 2017

Notes of the Mental Health Librarians Special Interest Group

**Present:** Rebecca Williams (RW) (Chair), Janet Sampson (JSa), Jacqui Smales (JSm), Ruth Woodcock(RW)  
Samantha Gavaghan (SG) (note taker), Judy Wright (JW), Sheena Hanes

**Apologies:** Heather Steele, Michael Morley, Andy Arnfield, Melanie Dawson-Jones, Linda Mace-Michalik

No.	Agenda Item	Actions
1.	<b>Welcome and Apologies</b> Apologies as per above list	
2.	<b>Notes of the Previous Meeting</b> These were agreed	
3.	<b>Matters Arising</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Jane Fennell from Wathwood replacement to be invited to next meeting (Sarah Gardner knows the replacement)</li> <li>- Feedback to Dan – no longer chair in group in North West. New Contact Vicky Bramwell.</li> <li>- Next Meeting - JW offered to host.</li> <li>- BMJ best practice circulated. BMJ best practice statistics comparable to Dynomed. Does <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• TAP pilot site (Janet) BMJ works well with TAP</li> <li>• Does NW take BMJ Best Practice - if so is there a chance to a Pan-northern subscription- SG SH to ask DG/JN</li> </ul> </li> <li>- Concern was expressed around the EBL platform whether this could be charged for, after discussion assurance we given that this would not happen in the near future.</li> </ul>	<p><b>RW to contact Sarah Gardner</b></p> <p><b>JW offer to host</b></p> <p><b>SG/SH to speak to DG/JS</b></p>
4	<b>Terms of Reference (ToR)</b> Discussion was had around the TOR please see additional attachment. Quorum of four Trusts required.	<b>RW to send out TOR</b>
5	<b>Mental Health Librarians Event (Joint)</b> This event is to be held in Manchester and will be a joint event  The event previous consisted of Theme/Topic, AM Speakers, PM Business Meeting, Possible topics are Impact, Patient	<b>RW to discuss with Dan</b>

	Information and Knowledge Management, Sharing Best Practice TNA is there something that could be used (Sarah to be asked to share results), Discussion around Knowledge Share. There is a gap around Mental Health Current Awareness, JS shares with Rotherham. CASH - <a href="http://cash.libraryservices.nhs.uk/">http://cash.libraryservices.nhs.uk/</a> Other suggestions were around Current Awareness that could be shared such as the Greater Manchester Bulletin. Discussion was had around LQAF and how the replacement may look.	
6	<p><b>eResources Updates</b></p> <p>RW has cancelled DynaMed and also any duplicate journals. Used funding to purchase the Wiley Journal Package. Statistics so far are good. Looking at any possible funding to purchase EBSCO Discovery System. BRI has purchased the EBSCO Discovery System.</p> <p>JSa has purchased some additional eBooks and has/is trialling DynaMed          JS discussed the contract situation within Hull and the East Riding and the transfer of staff. JW explained how the University of Leeds manage the eresources on behalf of LHIS. These resources are shrinking as costs increase          SH has purchased the EBSCO Discovery System and explained how this operates and links          SG explained about the purchase of Dawson</p>	
7	<p><b>Updates from all</b></p> <p>RW explained about the Induction video found on YouTube  <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=az5PloajOWc">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=az5PloajOWc</a> funded via ERIC. Carl is on secondment with BRI for 3 days a week. JSa and RW talked about DBH and adding mental health pages on to their portal pages  <a href="http://www.netvibes.com/dbhlibrary#Welcome">http://www.netvibes.com/dbhlibrary#Welcome</a>          JS reported the relaunch of the newly refurbished library at HRI and also the creation of a new intranet which will be developed on a Cloud platform.          JW stated that LIHS will be moving to a new building and some elearning packages have been developed around literature searches.          SH leaves her post at the end of July, NTW shortly to have a new internet page.          Copyright database is an ongoing project, Scotland have created something similar.</p>	
10	Any other Business Webex	<b>SG to arrange</b>
11	<p><b>Date(s) of next meeting</b></p> <p><b>Date to be confirm sometime in January 2018 in Leeds</b></p>	